ESSENDINE PARISH COUNCIL


Minutes of the meeting of Essendine Parish Council held at Essendine Village Hall on Thursday 27th. April 2017 at 6.00pm
Those present: Councillors Bob Trickey (BT), in the chair, Ian Collis (IC), and Clerk Derek Patience. Also present was County Councillor David Wilby (DW). There were four members of the public in attendance, Mr. David Burt (DB), Mr. Maurice Waterworth, Mrs. Moira Waterworth, and Mrs. Samantha Edmunds
	Item
	Minute
	Action


	1. Open Forum
2.Apologies for Absence

3. Declarations of Interests

4. Police Matters

5. Minutes of Previous Meeting

6. Matters Arising

7. Correspondence

8. Village Questionnaire

9. Finance

10. Planning
11. Play Area 
12. Any Other Business
13. Date of Next Meetings

	Mr. & Mrs. Waterworth had previously written to the clerk via email regarding the rise in Parish precept, and their letter was read out to those present. They questioned why the rise had been so large when the minutes of the December meeting had recorded that a rise of just 2% would be applied. BT explained the reasoning behind it, and that the January meeting had decided that a greater increase would be necessary once the costs involved in refurbishing the play area had become apparent. Although a grant had been applied for, no decision had been received prior to the deadline for setting the precept, and the Council could not therefore rely on grant assistance. He explained that the play area was owned by the parish council on land granted by Jelson as part of a section 106 agreement, which was also part-funded by the developers, in addition to a Lottery grant. Mr. & Mrs. Waterworth felt that the project should have been funded by local fund-raising rather than from the precept. DW conceded that this was a valid point but suggested that it was difficult in a small community such as Essendine to mobilise fund-raisers. The Clerk pointed out that to have decommissioned the play are would likely have been a similar cost to recommissioning it, and would again have bewen a charge against the precept.
Mrs. Edmunds asked for clarification as to why the precept proportion per household was larger in Essendine than in other villages in Rutland. It was explained that this was in part due to the increase in precept this year, but also partly due to Essendine’s smaller number of household.

Councillors Kevin Ayton and Chris Rowland, County Councillor Chris Parsons and PC Laurie Appleton.

The Clerk declared that the meeting was inquorate, there being only two councillors present, and that therefore, whilst the agenda items could be discussed, no decisions could be made.

None
No report in the absence of a police representative. PC Appleton had sent his apologies, and would be in attendance at the Annual Parish Meeting in May.
Minutes of the meeting held on 16th. March 2017 could not be approved as the meeting was inquorate.
Meadow Park Industrial Estate: The Clerk had written to the Planning Committee along the lines suggested at the previous meeting, but no response other than formal acknowledgement of receipt had been received.
05-Apr-17
Plough Env Services

Invoice £100 - Grass Cutting March

05-Apr-17

Plough Env Services

Invoice £35 - Play Area March

05-Apr-17

Biffa

Invoice Dog Bins £72

17-Apr-17

Biffa

Invoice Dog Bins £117 Jan- March

17-Apr-17

LRALC

Membership invitation

17-Apr-17

Creative Play

Revised Quotation & Pro-forma invoice

21-Apr-17

M. Waterworth

Essendine Precept

24-Apr-17

RCC

Integrated Transport

24-Apr-17

Awards for All

Grant confirmation

24-Apr-17

Creative Play

Update

24-Apr-17

RCC

Planning Refusal -1 Glen Crescent

No report
A financial update had been circulated to councillors prior to the meeting. This showed receipts of £9,634, and expenditure totalling £16,627, leaving a current balance of £5,884. With no further expenditure due this month, this represents the year-end balance.
Planning Application – 1 Glen Crescent: This application, for the felling of a large ash tree at the front of the property, had been refused by RCC
Creative Play’s quotation for the refurbishment work had been accepted, after negotiation on the disposal of timbers, etc. which had been agreed at £250. Work had commenced today and should be completed by the end of the week. 
Station Road Bus Shelter: The shelter had apparently been demolished by the refuse lorry on its round last week when reversing into Station Road for its collections there.  The Clerk was asked to report this to Highways and Refuse Collection Departments and to get them to arrange for clearance of the debris. The shelter is owned by the Parish Council, but it was felt that the onus was on RCC to replace it. DW suggested that the incident should be reported to the police. The Clerk had received an email from Adele Stainsby suggesting that any replacement should be in glass to aid visibility both inside and from outside. Councillors preferred it to be similar to that outside the village hall, and it was suggested that the Clerk should obtain a quotation from Mick Whitehead, who had constructed the village hall shelter.
Councillor resignation: It was recorded that Councillor Richard Coleman had resigned on the grounds of ill health, and thanks were extended to him for his enthusiastic work whilst on the Council.
Thursday 18th. May 2017 at 6pm. Annual Parish Meeting followed by a Parish Council Meeting at 6.30
There being no other business, the Chairman closed the meeting at 6.43pm.
	Clerk
Clerk
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